Hartford Planning Board, Hartford Town Hall

Meeting Minutes:  September 7, 2021

Present:  Mike Dubois, chair; Margaret Matthews, secretary (arrived late at 7:20 pm), Nick Tifft, member; Robin Farrar, member; Theresa Bennett, member.

Attending:  Mike Craig, representing Camp Weekela

Meeting Convened: 7:04 pm

Meeting minutes of 8/2/21 were submitted by Nick Tifft as the secretary was absent.

Old Business

Item One:

No further communication has occurred re the incomplete Witherbee application filed 7/8/21 to tear down and rebuild a structure at 70 McSherry Lane.  It was determined to not be in compliance with Shoreland Zoning Ordiance at 8/2/21 Planning Board meeting at which neither Jennifer Witherbee nor a representative was present.

Item Two:  

No further communication has occurred re Ramsey Ludlow, Tax Map R-2, L-18. 3 Howard Road.  Determined by bank title search to have created by property sale dates an unapproved subdivision which is hindering the purchase and sale.  

New Business

Item One:  

Ephram Caflun, Camp Wekeela, Tax Map U10, L-11, 1750 Bear Pond Rd.  Filed 8/30/21 to construct a 20 x 50 ft addition to an existing office building which is 193 ft setback from high water mark.

Discussion:

As the setback for the proposed addition is over 100 ft from the high water mark, the application meets all Shoreland Zoning Ordinance provisions.  The applicant was reminded that the construction must use a silt fence and hay bales for erosion control.  

Outcome:  

The permit was unanimously passed, #20210901.

Item Two:

Michael Cooper, Tax Map U11, L-8, 117 West Cove Way.  Filed 8/14/21 for permission to cut 15 trees that are damaged, dying, leaning over abutter’s building in an area 200 ft back from the high water mark.

Discussion:

Of concern, there is a culvert adjacent to the area of indicated trees that is used to collect water and divert it to Bear Pond.  If the trees, hence the benefit of their roots, etc, are removed, that could significantly affect the drainage in the area.  A quick review of the Shoreland Zoning Ordinance could not fully elucidate the concerns in question to approve the application immediately.

Outcome:

A site visit will be performed by Robin Farrar and Mike Dubois and the Ordinance further reviewed for guidance.

Item Three:

Michael Cray presented with questions about Shoreland Zoning particulars as may be related to constructing a garage on his property.  He has not yet submitted application.

Discussion:

If the planned building is over 20 feet from the adjacent property line and as he states, 200 ft from the high water mark, there does not seem to be an obvious problem.

Outcome:

Needs to submit a formal Shoreland Zoning Permit Application.

Item Three:

The Maine Municipals Association educational seminar for planning boards and boards of appeals is to be held September 13th from 4-7 pm.  To facilitate all attending, Nick Tifft has offered to project it via computer in the Town Hall for all members to attend.
Meeting Adjourned:  7:55 pm

